


Kiribati Courts Conducts Training for Magistrates 

 

The Kiribati High Court is conducting an Orientation Course for Lay Magistrates in Betio, Tarawa, 
between 21-25 January 2019. 

This intensive 5-day workshop is attended by thirty-nine lay Magistrates and court clerks from South 
Tarawa and the outer islands. Prior to the workshop, faculty members attended a Training-of-Trainer 
(ToT) course. This training is being lead by Justice David Lambourne of the High Court on behalf of 
the Chief Justice Sir John Muria together with local Magistrates and judicial trainers from across the 
region including New Zealand and Australia. 

The aim of this workshop is to promote the competence of lay magistrates and court clerks to 
perform their judicial duties, to build the capacity of local trainers to conduct ongoing judicial 
training, and to promote excellence in the delivery of justice across Kiribati. Important topics include 
fair trial and due process, judicial ethics, conducting criminal and civil hearings, decision-making, and 
family and sexual violence. 

This workshop is one of many workshops conducted by the Pacific Judicial Strengthening Initiative 
across the Pacific. This initiative is funded by New Zealand Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade and 
managed by the Federal Court of Australia which has supported promoting the rule of law across the 
Pacific over recent years.  

 


